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POW/MIA RECOGNITION DAY HONORS SERVICE MEMBERS 
 

National POW/MIA Recognition Day is Sept. 21.  Each year, the President issues a 
proclamation asking Americans to recognize the nation’s service members who were held 
prisoner or are still missing, and their families.  

The day’s events include a Pentagon commemoration ceremony hosting former prisoners 
of war, family members, military service members and distinguished guests.  Traditionally held 
on the third Friday in September, the event will include formal military honors.  A flyover of 
military aircraft is scheduled to conclude the ceremony.  

Also, in New York City, Department of Defense (DoD) representatives will participate in 
the New York Stock Exchange’s Closing Bell Ceremony to honor prisoners of war and those 
missing in action.  The New York Yankees will acknowledge the day with a home plate tribute to 
service members, past and present, during a game that evening.  

In addition, observances of National POW/MIA Recognition Day are held across the 
country on military installations, at state capitols, in local communities, schools and at various 
veterans' facilities.   

As a result of resolutions passed in Congress, the first official commemoration of 
POW/MIAs was in 1979, when the first national ceremony was held.  The observance is one of 
six days of the year that Congress has mandated flying of the POW/MIA flag, created by the 
National League of Families', at major military installations, national cemeteries, all post offices, 
VA medical facilities, the World War II Memorial, Korean War Veterans Memorial, the Vietnam 
Veterans Memorial, the offices of the secretaries of state, defense and veterans affairs, the director 
of the selective service system and the White House. 

The DoD has more than 600 people dedicated to the worldwide mission of accounting for 
the more than 83,000 missing service members from conflicts as far back as World War II.   

 
For additional information on the DoD mission to account for missing Americans, visit the 

Defense POW/Missing Personnel Office (DPMO) website at http://www.dtic.mil/dpmo or call 
(703) 699-1169. 
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